
 
 
 
 

September 29, 2023 
 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
Attn: Filing Center 
201 High Street, SE, Suite 100 
P.O. Box 1088 
Salem, OR  97308-1088 
 
RE: UM 1020 – PGE’s Request for an Extension of Contracts for Retail Marketing 

Services for Residential and Small Commercial Voluntary Renewable Energy 
Program and Acquisition of Renewable Energy Certificates to Offset Participant 
Usage 

 
Portland General Electric Company (PGE) submits this request to extend its contracts for retail 
Renewable Energy Certificate supply and Marketing and Outreach services for the Residential 
and Small Commercial Voluntary Renewable Energy Program by 12 months. The current 
contracts go through December 31, 2024; therefore, PGE requests an extension through 
December 31, 2025. 
 
PGE proposes to extend the existing contracts to allow for time to make changes to the 
programs and their associated tariffs to adjust them to accommodate for the Renewable 
Portfolio Standard. Allowing PGE sufficient time to adjust the programs prior to issuing an RFP 
will allow for the opportunity for a more robust bidder pool and add necessary negotiation time 
as the programmatic changes will be established well before the RFP. 
 
PGE respectfully requests that this matter be included on the agenda for the November 16th 
public meeting.  
 
Please direct questions or comments regarding this filing to Casey Manley at (503) 464-8258. 
Please direct your communications related to this filing to the following email address:  
pge.opuc.filings@pgn.com 
 
 
 Sincerely, 
 

 /s/ Robert Macfarlane 
  
 Robert Macfarlane 
 Manager, Pricing & Tariffs 
 
 
cc:  Eric Shierman, OPUC Staff 

Portland General Electric 
121 SW Sa lmon Street· Portland, Ore. 97204 


